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Adrenalin Devon Junior Minor League
General Secretary Information Sheet  -  Season 2023 – 2024
My Phone number   07715651907       My e mail mark.rowlesdjm@gmail.com
Welcome to the thirteenth newsletter of the 2023 – 2024 and the first of calendar year 2024, and trust that the information is useful for your Club officials and please make sure this is shared with your Managers and Club officials.

Newsletter No 14
Safeguarding and Team Official Ratios at Games

Section 3 of The Grassroots Safeguarding Children Policy and Procedures.

Whatever the age of the children and type of activity, a minimum of two adults must be always be present; this ensures at least basic over in the event of an incident.

If the activity is mixed gender, male and female, adult staff should be available.

If children have additional needs e.g. learning needs or a disability, the ratio must be higher to ensure you can meet the specific needs of any given group.

Please ensure this is abided by and that the adults all are DBS Qualified.

Completion of Season 2023-2024
The weather over the recent weeks has not been good and many games have been lost therefore we are constantly rearranging fixtures.  Please note the Season can run until the 31st May 2024 and unless you have used one of your two 14 day cancellations we can arrange games on a Saturday and midweek in May to complete the Season.  If you have booked a tournament in May you need to be aware of this.  Please note you can bring a fixture forward from its arranged date if you get permission of your opponents.  You can also try and play games on Sunday and if you wish can play games on 3G and with permission of opponents play later on a Saturday.  To get games played teams have played at 5pm on a Saturday and at 9.00am.  Again, this needs to be agreed by the opposition.  Finally, the League may review double headers where you play the same team back to back but over a reduced time.  This is something we will only consider if we feel a division would not be finalised without it.  Please work closely with our Fixture Secretaries to ensure we can complete the Season.
Private Pitches and School Pitches

Please ensure if you play on a private pitch or a school pitch that you inform the Fixture Secretaries as soon as possible when you know the last date your pitches can be used for the Season.  Often teams use pitches shared with cricket that starts their Season in May.  Games not able to be completed on your private or school pitch will either be reversed to your opponent’s ground or played on a council pitch and you will be invoiced by the League.

No U18 Games on Easter Sunday

The League will not schedule games on Easter Sunday but if two teams wish to play then please can they liaise with Steve Avery as this would help to get the Divisions completed.

Cup Rules

The League Executive job is to enforce the Rules of the League and the Cup Rules are determined by the Clubs at the Annual General Meeting each year.  Therefore, whatever Executive Officers think of the rules is irrelevant.  Our rule is to enforce the rules and PLEASE, PLEASE if you are still in a Cup competition and reached semi final stages in particular read the eligibility rules in the handbook that you can find on pages 119-121.

Devon FA Council Member Nominations

Following feedback from the area meetings this season we have created a new application pack that breaks down the role of Council, a Council Member and the various roles open to people to apply.
The application pack for this year’s nominations and online application can be found here.
Affiliation Number replaced by Organisation Number

A few teams wishing to enter tournaments have asked for their affiliation number.  There are no longer affiliation numbers as they have been replaced with an Organisation Number found in the My Club section of the Club Portal 

Black Kits and Goalkeeper Tops

We have noticed an increasing number of teams wearing kits with a lot of black in them.  Please note that referees will not allow teams to play where it clashes closely with their tops.  This also applies to Goalkeeper tops, Black goalkeeping kits are not permitted.
Are you interested or no someone who is for Season 2024-2025?
For the 2024-2025 Season we will be needing to recruit people to join our Executive in the following roles.

There may be a couple more position available.  Job Descriptions for the roles are being finalised and will be attached to a future newsletter
Chair

Welfare and Safeguarding Officer

Registration Secretary 
If you are interested or would like to find out more about the roles, please email me as an expression of interest please.  Do have a couple of people who have expressed an interest in the past to contact.
Stoke Dameral Astro Turf Pitch
A few teams have tried to rearrange games on Stoke Dameral Astro Turf pitch.  Please note this is not on the FA approved list and therefore the League can not sanction a game on the pitch,
A poor referee performance is NOT A DEFENCE for poor respect.
Over the past few weeks, we have had a couple of Clubs who have been asked following a respect visit to justify their officials and parents’ actions have quoted a poor referee performance of decisions.  However poor the referee performance has been this is NOT A DEFENCE for poor respect towards the referee by players, spectators, or Club officials.  If a referee has been poor, you mark a referee below 60 and send a report to the General Secretary and to Richard Mason from Devon FA.  We have noted a few teams that have marked a referee below 60 but not bothered to send a report.  This will mean the report is considered null and void if it leads to a disciplinary and will also incur a fine to the team who have failed to write a report.
New Referees

We have a few new referees who have just completed their course and decided to referee in our League.  As always, I ask you to give them patience and support as they start their refereeing journey.  Good to see the Secretary of the Plymouth and District League Gavin Hardie doing a few games for us.
Transfer Window now closed
The transfer window is now closed and invoices sent to Clubs for payment.  The treasurer would be grateful for payment to be made within the 21 day period stated on the invoice.  Please note a dual signing can be made but you must inform the parent team of your intention to dual sign their player.
Illegal Approaches and Protocol to Report

If you think a team has illegally approached a player from your team you need to collate evidence and send to myself and to Matt Rushton from Devon FA and then it will be reviewed, and a decision made.

Footwear on 3G Pitches

If your team is playing on a 3G pitch please check the handbook to see the footwear arrangements and if not mentioned in the handbook please phone either the 3G provider or the home team for confirmation.

Cup Final Spectator Fees Another Reminder
I am writing to confirm the spectator costs for our Cup Finals for April and May 2024

Prices to include Programmes

Prices for season 2023-2024:- 
Mini Soccer 

U11 – U18

Adult 




£3.00 


£5.00

Junior 




£2.00 


£2.00

OAP 




£2.00 


£2.00

Family 




£7.00 


£10.00

Every Season we will be asked why we charge and it is very simple – to cover the following cost

Pitch Hire        -    around £ 1000

Trophies          -    over £ 26,000

Referees          -    over £ 1,600

Travel and Equipment  over £ 800
In short over £ 30k needs to be raised to cover costs.
Handbook Changes

All the changes have been added to the online directory that is being sent with the email containing this newsletter and also will be on the website.
Morley Rangers
To inform you that we have a change of manager for our Morley u11 Girls  - unfortunately Jodie Billington has stepped down.

 

The new team manager and contact, effective immediately, is
 

	Steve
	Bryant
	07826 841676


Plymouth Rangers Change of Secretary Details

Chelle Smith
Secretary

Plymouth Rangers FC

07808 765150
New Email for Club and it is rangersplymouth@gmail.com 

Chaddlewood Miners

Change of Pitch

Chaddlewood Under 18s that play in the Cambridge Divisipn are to play their remaining home fixtures at Staddiscombe due to the Yealmpton pitch being out of bounds a lot this Season.
Team Withdrawals
Lakeside U15 Girls have withdrawn from their League since the last newsletter
Many thanks as always for your time spent reading and implementing any requests

Mark Rowles                Saturday 16th March 2024
Date of next newsletter    Friday 5th April 2024
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